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The Bulletin of The Rotary Club of Calgary South 
Rotary Profile: Art Borzel 

Bruce MacDon-
ald took the po-
dium to introduce 
his friend Art 
Borzel.   
 
Art started with 
Calgary South in 
1989 and was 
the Treasurer for 
20 years! When 
Bruce was the 
President he 
asked Art how 
long he would 
stay as Treasur-
er and Art replied 
– until I have 
enough money!  
 
Bruce and Art have curled together for 25 years 
all over Alberta (they remember most of the 
places). Art is very competitive – he did not get 
the lesson from his mom ‘it’s not if you win or 
lose it’s how you play’ as Art’s philosophy is 
‘why play if not to win!”. Art’s philosophy obvi-
ously works as he has 3 grandchildren that 
made it to the Olympics!!  
 
Art is a great guy to know – spend time to get 
to know him. Bruce was pleased that Steve 
Mason asked Bruce to play Art in the video 
we are about to see – but darn it, Bruce was 
not able to be there!! Not to worry, they got a 
great person to play Art! 
 
A hush came over the membership as we 
watched the video tribute to our friend Art Bor-
zel! A standing ovation erupted to 
acknowledge Art and his strong support of our 
Club, Rotary and family.  
 
Click here to watch Art’s Video Profile: 
 
https://vimeo.com/254022363 
 
 

Link to this week’s meeting: 

 https://bit.ly/2IKLlVc 
 
Online Meetings will be starting up again during the 
month of September.  
Submitted by: Steve Mason 

https://vimeo.com/254022363
https://bit.ly/2IKLlVc
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Glen Richardson came to the podium and thanked Steve Mason and Jamie Moorhouse for 
a job very well done on this video. Glen mentioned that this is as close as he has been allowed at 
the podium since he was President in 2002 – and that Jack Black came today just to see it! 
Glen and Art have known each other for 50 years, and Art was known as ‘ink savage’ for all of 
his accounting work. Glen told a funny story how he and Art were trying to buy a dealership that 
was owned by tow truck owners (are they using those to bring in Fords!!), and how on the 11

th
 

hour the deal fell through and it was the best thing that could have happened. Glen also told us 
that with the flying that Art did the phrase that stuck was ‘bottle to throttle in 48 hours!!”.  
 
Art Borzel thanked Steve Mason and Jamie Moorhouse and said he had fun doing the vid-
eo with them. His Rotary journey started 33 years ago as a charter member of the Rotary Club of 
Brooks and I truly have enjoyed the journey. When Glen Richardson brought me to my first meet-
ing and introduced me to a number of members, I thought – yea, this looks like a nice club!  But, 
that thought changed when the Sargent At Arms was called to raise a few dollars. Well, that first 
fine he made that day was $1,000.00 – I al-
most got up and left! On the way back to the 
dealership I said to Glen that I didn’t have the 
where-with-all to pay those kinds of fines and 
that I should look for another club. Glen 
laughed and said ‘don’t worry, that was pre-
arranged’. So, I attended a couple more 
meetings and I joined on June 11, 1989 and 
the rest is history.  
Shirley and Art considered the Rotary Club 
as our Rotary family – participating in the so-
cial, fund raising, sporting (especially curl-
ing), events and the fellowship within the 
club. In closing, He reminded new members 
to get involved – the rewards are great, and 
this is a special club where members social-
ize and work together for the betterment of 
our local and world communities. If you are having connecting, talk to your sponsor or any mem-
ber of the club.  We all want you to stay, to participate, to socialize and to enjoy being a member 
of the GREATEST Rotary Club! Thanks for everything! 
 
Al Johnson stepped up to the podium with his remarks. “What happens at the bonspiel stays 
at the bonspiel”, well except for a few times that I am going to talk about now!  Art is so competi-
tive and his successes are due to that, He won the Cleven award 2006/7. I never wanted to curl 
against him! Al remembers one bonspiel that Art, Bruce MacDonald and Al participated in at 
Spruce Grove. The young team they were playing were exercising prior to the game to which Art 
said ‘what are they doing’? The joke was on the other team though as Art’s team scored in the 
first 6 ends and the game was done! 
 
Art is the money guy – at all the bonspiels we gave him the money and he would pay the bills 
and keep track! Several times after a meal in the restaurant the group would leave and scare a 
few waitresses that the bill was not going to be paid. We enjoyed lots of scotch, lots of laughs. 
Art was delighted to have Sherry Austin join the team, and told Bruce he could leave now! Wen-
dy and Al have loved the many happy times with Art and Shirley. Thank you Art for being such a 
great friend and fellow Rotarian! 
 
President Ron said it was really fitting to dedicate $100 to stay in school program on be-
half of Art’s work and dedication to the club. 
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Adventures in Citizenship and Club News 

Adventures in Citizenship: Arianna Tenor was our student who 
had the honor to spend 5 days in Ottawa with 200 other teenagers 
learning government and public policy. The goal is to learn and partici-
pate in making Canada a better place. She visited the War Museum 
and had deep conversations with Indigenous leaders.  
 
When she was at the House of Commons she was overwhelmed and 
overjoyed to sit in the MP chairs as they do. The history and tradition 
was amazing and she talked with a couple of Pages, Clerks and the 
Speaker of the House.  She visited where the Senate meet and the 
saw the Parliamentary Library. 
 
She was proud to be present when a citizenship ceremony was hap-
pening – it was amazing to watch as she is a Canadian and had no 
idea of how emotional it was. And, she has made lifelong friendships. 
She is very appreciative and thanks our Club for this wonderful oppor-
tunity. 
 
President Ron thanked Arianna and reminded our members that if 
they have someone who would benefit from this experience to get a 
hold of the committee!! 

Club News 
 
President Ron started the meeting with this announcement and called upon President-Elect Chas 
Filipski to listen to this: 
 
Dan Snyder, owner of the NFL Redskins, has announced that the team is dropping "Washington" from the 
team name; henceforth the team will be simply known as, "The Redskins.   
"It was reported that he finds the word "Washington" imparts a negative image of poor leadership and mis-
management, corruption, cheating, lying, and graft, and is not a fitting role-model for young fans of foot-
ball… 
 
Lisa Fernandes then led us in a loud and patriotic singing of O Canada and Rotary Grace. 
 
Here is an interesting way for President Ron to start the meeting…. “Who is missing their cowboy hat, cell 
phone case and 2 pair of glasses” (we ALL want to hear this story!!). Also, Steve Mason is missing 2 wire-
less microphones – please check to see if you mistakenly took them and please return them. AND, the 
gavel is missing so a kid’s sized hockey stick was used to garner our attention!! Get ready – it’s gonna be 
a barn burner of a meeting!! 
 
Head Table: Bruce MacDonald, Art Borzel, Glen Richardson, Al Johnson and Ariana Tenor.  Next 
week and onward there will be a round table for the people at the head table to sit at. It will make it much 
more comfortable for us all. 
 
Bulletin Editor -Luanne Whitmarsh  Photographer – Norm Legare 
 
Visitors and Guests: Blake Pelham introduced many guests (and 
was challenged with some of the names) so he introduced them 
by their first name which he did not have trouble with: Arianna and 
Darren Tenor (Guests of Club), Charlotte and Kevin Connelly 
(Guests: Joe Connelly), Julio, Andre and Pollyanna Melo (Guests 
from Sao Joao dos Patos Brazil) 
 
Rotarians from afar: Doug McMillan from Rotary Club of Halifax 
and Belchior Gomes Bandeira De Melo and Maria DasDores del 
ouza Melo from District 4490 in Brazil). Banners were given out. 
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Club News 

Old Tyme Country Picnic: Keith Davis reminded us all that the Old Time family picnic 
is on Sunday! This is a great party – come on out! There will be tons of food – please register 
so we know how much to make! Keith has it on good authority that the temperature will be 23 
degrees, bring a lawn chair, hat and if you have mobility challenges there is a parking area 
that can be driven to. Also, we are in need of face painters – please help if you can! 
 
 
Stay In School Golf Tournament: Ted Stack reported that this was the 18th Stay In 
School Golf Tournament and each year we are so proud of the successes! We raised be-
tween $170,000 and $180,000 (some small bills are just being paid now). We estimate that it 
takes at least 1,000 hours of volunteer time to put this together and he thanks the Committee 
for all of their hard work. The Committee members rose and received a warm round of ap-
plause for a job well done!  
 
 

President Ron reminded everyone to contact Chloe Dusser to be a host family for Liisa, and that 
there will be an orientation session soon. Liisa Kaneli Lehtio is our inbound student from Finland. Liisa is an 
avid ringette player and she has played at the National level. She is passionate about photography and vis-
ual arts. She will be arriving August 21st and will be attending Western Canada High. Chloe is looking for 
host families September – January; January – April; April to July. Please contact Chloe for more infor-
mation at dusser.chloe@gmail.com or 403-708-0503.  
 
Reminder: The September 6 meeting is offsite at the Ralph Klein Park – map included in the email! 
 
Reminder: The Rotary Bethany Atrium OPEN House is on Sept 7th 5-7PM- details in the bulletin including 
how to register for free tickets. 
 
Reminder: The International Peace Park Assembly is September 21-23 in East Glacier Montana. Anyone 
planning to take an exchange student to this event will need to have their Police and Vulnerable person 
check in place 
 
Reminder: STAY IN SCHOOL MENTORS:  We need report cards for Students. We only have report cards 
for 10 of 40 students. Remind your students as per our contract that report cards should be received by you 
as the Mentor within 15 days. This includes  post secondary students as well. Earl needs every mentor to 
advise if their Student will be attending a different school / changing schools in September 2018. An exam-
ple of this is that most students change schools going from grade  9 to 10. Contact Earl Huson at: 
ehuslink@telusplanet.net 
 
World Community Service: Jamie Moorhouse, Myrna /Dube-Thompson and the World Services 
Committee has secured a District Designated grant in support of the Kangaroo Care Program for pre-term 
babies in Uganda. This grant is combined with funding support from RC Halifax and TRF Canada.  
 
August 30th Meeting: Just a heads up that our President Elect Chas Filipski will be in the chair for 
the August 30th meeting. 
 
Board Meetings: President Ron updated the membership that the Board meetings are held the 
evening of 3rd Monday at the Ranchman’s Club (on 13 Ave SW). You are welcome to attend, but please let 
him know so that an appropriate room can be booked. 
 
Charlie Gouldsborough: Shellie Marshall advised the Club that Charlie Goulbsborough is retiring 
and selling out his entire inventory and closing his store. Today is a special for close friends 
and the sale then opens to the public this weekend. Please support our friend. And, she put 
in $20.00 for her shameless advertising! 
 
50/50 Draw: Christine Kyte gave $147.00 to the winner – Al Johnson, who promptly 
gave it to Arianna Tenor! Well played Al. 
 
Sergeant At Arms: Lynn Grant was on a roll. Some of his thunder was taken away by 
Al Johnson and Shellie Marshall self-fining! Lynn still found many contributors to the Club 
coffers (Glen Richardson, Murray Flegel, Glenn Potter, Terry Allen, Jim Hutchens and Tony 
Ng to name a few).  
 
As there was nothing else for the good of Rotary President Ron adjourned the meeting! 

mailto:dusser.chloe@gmail.com
mailto:ehuslink@telusplanet.net
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Old Tyme Country Picnic 

REGISTER ASAP SO THAT EVERYONE IS ACCOUNTED FOR 
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Rotary Atrium Open House 
Friday September 7th 

Rotary Atrium – Sneak-a-Peek OPEN HOUSE: FREE 

Click to Register: https://www.eventbrite.ca/e/rotary-atrium-sneak-a-peek-tickets-48652184995 

  Come anytime between 5pm and 7pm for a tour. Coffee, tea and cake will be served. 

 

Rotarians, family and friends: 

 Come along and see the “Rotary Atrium”, nestled in the heart of Riverview Village. 

 This will be a unique opportunity to tour around this state of the art building before the residents move in. 

 Thanks to an amazing partnership of Rotary Clubs, foundations, large and small businesses and donations 
from individuals, we are close to raising our goal of $1,000,000. 

  

Please help us close the gap by making a donation, no matter how large or small. 
 Donations can be made to: 

Bethany Care Foundation - for the Rotary Atrium 
#100 – 2915 26th Avenue SE 
Calgary AB T2B 2W6 

 BCF donation page: https://bethany7754.thankyou4caring.org/donate 

Or pick up the phone and call Gail Urquhart at 403.463.6855 
Cheque, credit cards and marketable securities are accepted and you will be issued with a tax receipt.    

Your entire donation goes to the Rotary Atrium…. every cent.   www.OurAtrium.com 

 
 

 

https://www.eventbrite.ca/e/rotary-atrium-sneak-a-peek-tickets-48652184995
https://bethany7754.thankyou4caring.org/donate
http://www.OurAtrium.com
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Waterton Peace Park Assembly 2018 

2018 Peace Park Assembly – Hands Across the Border Conference 
REGISTER TODAY!  

2018 Peace Park Assembly - Hands Across the Border is an event to celebrate and advance transboundary 
conservation and international peace parks. 
 
Although there is no official meal or activity on Friday this 
year, on-site registration will be in the lobby of Glacier Park 
Lodge from 3-8 pm.  Gift bags with printed programs, name 
tags, etc. can be picked up then and on Saturday morning.  
 
There are two exciting (and free) events this year on Friday. 
There is a community service project TBD in East Glacier 12-5 
pm Friday. More info as this project develops. The second op-
portunity is a Dark Skies presentation 8-10 pm. Everyone is 
encouraged to participate and enjoy this together on the back 
deck of Glacier Park Lodge. While there is no formal meal, the 
Lodge restaurant and lounge are open Friday evening to visit 
with  old friends and make new friends. 
 
The event kicks off Saturday morning with a Blackfeet blessing 
from Earl Old Person and a welcome from Waterton-Glacier 
International Peace Park Association president Marshall Gin-
gery. Park Superintendent's Ifan Thomas and Jeff Mow will address the state of the parks followed by the 
86th Waterton-Glacier International Peace Park Assembly general meeting. The morning will conclude with 
Dr. Leroy Little Bear; "The Buffalo Treaty, an International Peace Initiative". 
 
Saturday lunch will have "the Kenow Fire, Waterton National Park 2017" hosted by the Waterton Park 
Staff. The afternoon will consist of the Rotary peace initiative update and opportunities for Waterton-
Glacier International Peace Park Association and Todd Walters with International Peace Park Expeditions 
will speak on "Beyond Hands Across Borders - Peace Park Practitioners Exchange". There will be opportuni-
ties for guided hikes, native America speaks or to participate in the 9-hole, two-person/team golf scramble 
starting at 2 pm ($40/person, includes green fees and a cart). Dinner that night will host the Rotary Youth 
Exchange and music by Flathead's Billy Angel. 
 
The weekend event culminates in the Ecumenical Celebration and Hands Across the Border ceremony at 
Glacier Park Lodge. 
 
Early Bird registration through August 22 - $85.00 
Regular registration through September 22 - $100.00 

 

http://www.watertonglacierpeacepark.org/2018-peace-park-assemblyconference.html 

 
For any questions, contact Tom Esch at 406-250-5311  or by email at: eschwest@yahoo.com 

 

http://www.watertonglacierpeacepark.org/2018-peace-park-assemblyconference.html
mailto:eschwest@yahoo.com
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Inaugural Bernie Carriere Tournament 
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Hiking Club 

The hike this week was along the northern part of the High Rockies Trail 

– part of the Trans Canada Trail. The sky was somewhat hazy as a result 

of the BC forest fires. Six of us enjoyed the 8km walk with views of Ha 

Ling Peak, Miner’s Peak, and Mount Lawrence. We had lunch next to 

Goat Creek – the temperature was 30C. This was the hottest hike so far 

this year. 

 Photos by Barb Heuchert 

HIKERS: On Wednesday August 15th we hope to get to the Rae Glacier near Elbow Lake if it is available. This would be 
9km in length, with a height gain of 365m. 
 
Please contact DONNA JAKUBEC at  403-217-0456 or djrj@shaw.ca for more information. 

mailto:djrj@shaw.ca
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Health, Wellness & Transportation:  
 

Contact Don O’Dwyer at: dpodwyer@hotmail.com or: 403 680 2072 if you know of anyone  that is not well, that 
could use a visit or a ride to a Rotary Meeting. 

 
AUGUST 2018: MEMBERSHIP & EXTENSION 
Aug 12:  Third Annual Old Tyme Country Picnic (At the Brawn Farm) 
Aug 16: Dr. Raylene De Bruyn: U of C 
Aug 23:  Returning YEX Student 
Aug 30: Ken Copithorne: Copithorne Family History 
 
SEPTEMBER 2018: BASIC EDUCATION & LITERACY 
Sept 6: Ralph Klein Park: Off Site Meeting 
Sept 7:   Rotary Bethany Atrium Open House: 2945 26 Avenue SE 5 to 7 pm 
Sept 13: Dick Shaw: Rotary Profile 
Sept 20: John Lamming & Others: Peace Day 
Sept 21-23: Waterton Peace Park Assembly: See Link for more info 
http://www.watertonglacierpeacepark.org/2018-peace-park-assemblyconference.html 

Sept 27: CRCF Presentation 
 
OCTOBER  2018: ECONOMIC & COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT 
Oct 4:  Memory Mdyetseni: APU School Presentation 
Oct 11: Christine Phillips: Branch Out Neurological Foundation 
Oct 18: Dr. Todd Pugsley: Oilsands Technologies 
Oct 25: To Be Determined 
 
NOVEMBER 2018: ROTARY FOUNDATION MONTH 
Nov 1:  Jack Thompson: Rotary Foundation Presentation 
Nov 8:  No Meeting Due to Rotary Remembers 
Nov 11: Rotary Remembers (Carriage House Inn) 
Nov 15:  To Be Determined 
Nov 22: Dr. Jon Meddings: Dean of University of Calgary Medicine 
Nov 29: To Be Determined 
 
DECEMBER 2018: DISEASE PREVENTION & TREATMENT 
Dec 6:  To Be Determined 
Dec 9:  Feed the Hungry: Need 100 Volunteers 
Dec 13:  Christmas Luncheon 
Dec 20:  Cleven Awards and Christmas Social 
Dec 27:  No Meeting Due to Christmas 

JANUARY 2019: VOCATIONAL SERVICES 
Jan 3:  Mid Year State of the Union Address 
Jan 10: To Be Determined 

The Bulletin of The Rotary Club of Calgary South 
RCCS Calendar 

mailto:dpodwyer@hotmail.com
http://www.watertonglacierpeacepark.org/2018-peace-park-assemblyconference.html
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Rotary Club of Calgary South 
Rotary International President: Barry Rassin 

District 5360 Governor: Dan Doherty 
 

Suite 120, 200 Rivercrest Drive SE 
Calgary AB T2C 2V5         Visit us at: www.rotarycs.org 
(403) 244 9788 
 

Office Administrator: Kathyann Reginato  email: kathyann@rotarycs.org   

2018 2019 Club Officers 
President: Ron Prokosch:                        rprokosch@prokoschgroup.com 
President-Elect: Chas Filipski           chasfilipski@gmail.com 
Past President: Bill LeClair            leclair@calgarylaw.com 
Club Secretary: Larry Stein                 larry.stein@shaw.ca 
Treasurer: Don Mintz                    treasurer@rotarycs.org / donmintz@shaw.ca 
Partners President: Claudia Brews         cbrews1@gmail.com 
 
2018 2019 Directors 
Club Service: Operations: Len Kushner           lkushner@drivesportswear.com 
Club Service: Membership and Social: Glen Godlonton  glen@godlonton.com 
Club Service: Ways & Means: David Young      dsy39@yahoo.com 
Community Service: Jim Hutchens                 jmh_calgary@hotmail.com 
Community Service: Ways & Means: Dana Hunter     drmuir@shaw.ca 
International & Vocational Service: Kevin MacLeod      kmacleod@moneyadvisor.ca 
Youth Service: Dorothea Schaab          schaabd@telus.net 
 
Other Important Contacts 
Audit Chair: Penny Leckie            penny@taxtherapist.ca 
Communications & Public Image Chair: Toby Oswald-Felker toby@shawlink.ca 

Constitution, Bylaws and Governance: Sherry Austin  srains@shaw.ca 
Dream Home Chair: Jim Bladon               jbladon@atb.com 
Health Wellness & Transportation Chair: Don O’Dwyer    dpodwyer@hotmail.com 
Large Grants Chair: Myrna Dube-Thompson              myrnadube-thompson@shaw.ca 
Small Grants Chair: Mark Ambrose            markambrose@shaw.ca 
Social Committee Chair: Keith Davis       daviscomm@shaw.ca 
Stay In School Golf Tournament: Ted Stack      ehtedstack@gmail.com 
Stay In School Scholarship Program Chair: Bill Sumner bsumner@shaw.ca 
Programs and Tours Chair: Jim Fitzowich             jfitzowi@telusplanet.net 
World Community Service Chair: Jamie Moorhouse    jamie@talkinglightmedia.com 

Did you miss a meeting? You can watch it here. Do you need a makeup? You can also 
pay $20.00 to the Club and receive a makeup 
 

Just click this link to go to our online meetings: https://bit.ly/2IKLlVc  
You can view any meeting for free but if you want a make up please remember to register at the 
bottom of the meeting list and pay $20.00. Kathyann will receive a notification and she will record 
your makeup for you 

The Bulletin of The Rotary Club of Calgary South 
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